
 

 

 

 

 

March 12, 2025 

 

The Honorable Pam Bondi 

Attorney General of the United States 

U.S. Department of Justice 

950 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW 

Washington, D.C. 20530 

 

Dear Attorney General Bondi and Director Patel, 

 

I am writing in regard to the recent wave of organized attacks targeting Elon Musk and Tesla car 

dealerships, charging stations, and vehicles across the country. These attacks, which seem to 

involve coordinated acts of vandalism, arson, and other acts of violence, seriously threaten public 

safety. Reports suggest that groups like Antifa, known for their history of domestic terrorism, 

including throughout the summer of 2020 following the death of George Floyd, may be involved 

in the recent Tesla attacks. I urge the Department of Justice and the Federal Bureau of 

Investigation to prioritize a thorough investigation into these matters. 

 

There have been several attacks of this kind in recent days, with reports, including from Elon 

Musk himself, linking various Democrat-affiliated non-governmental organizations (NGOs) to 

them, specifically, Troublemakers, Disruption Project, Rise & Resist, Indivisible Project, and the 

Democratic Socialists of America (DSA). These groups receive a significant amount of funding 

from ActBlue, a Democrat superPAC. 

 

There are many examples of this extremism. On March 3, seven Tesla charging stations at a mall 

outside of Boston were set on fire in the middle of the night. On March 6, police in Portland 

responded to gunshots fired at a Tesla dealership in the middle of the night. A woman from 

Colorado is facing a federal charge of malicious destruction of property for vandalizing a Tesla 

dealership. She spray-painted words like “Nazi” on cars and the building and threw Molotov 

cocktails. And on March 9, several Tesla Cybertrucks were set on fire and burned through the 

night at a lot in Seattle. 

 

These attacks prompt many questions regarding their nature and background. Specifically:   

 

1. Who is organizing and carrying out these attacks? Identifying the individuals and 

groups responsible is essential to preventing further violence and ensuring those 

responsible are held accountable.   

 

2. Is there a link between NGOs and the organizers of these attacks? If such connections 

exist, they must be fully investigated to determine the extent of their involvement and 

influence, and to identify the individuals directly responsible.   
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3. If NGOs are linked to these attacks, has federal funding been provided to any of 

them? The American public deserves transparency and assurance that their tax dollars 

are not being used to fund domestic political terrorism. 

 

Thank you for your attention to this matter and for your steadfast commitment to justice and 

public safety.   

 

Sincerely,   

 

 
Chairwoman Marjorie Taylor Greene    Michael Cloud 

Member of Congress      Member of Congress 

 

 

 

 

Tim Burchett       William Timmons 

Member of Congress      Member of Congress 

 

 

 

 

Eric Burlison       Brandon Gill 

Member of Congress      Member of Congress 

 

 

 
Brian Jack       Pat Fallon 

Member of Congress      Member of Congress 


